
COASCD#14-13 

To: COAS Executive Committee, M. Masters, Chair  

From: COAS Faculty Affairs Committee, C. Erickson, Chair  

Date: October 13, 2014  

Subject:  Amendment to the Department of Mathematical Sciences’ Promotion and Tenure 

Document concerning committee membership  

Whereas the Department of Mathematical Sciences has added an amendment to its Promotion 

and Tenure document concerning committee membership, and 

Whereas the COAS Faculty Affairs Committee has approved these changes, 

Be it resolved that the COAS Council approves of the Department of Mathematical Sciences’ 

Promotion and Tenure Document concerning committee membership (attached).  

Members approving     Members absent  

C. Erickson      A. Herbig 

D. Fleming      S. Mau 

B. Kingsbury 

S. LaVere 

B. Lundy-Jackson 

M. Yamada 

 

 

 

 



PROPOSED REVISED VERSION (as amended during discussion at Jan. 10 2014 meeting): 
 

A. Composition of the Committee 
 

A Committee of at least five voting members will be convened for each case presented to 
the department. 
 
For cases of tenure in a rank below that of Professor, or promotion to a rank below that of 
Professor, the voting members of the Committee shall include all of the Department’s tenured 
Associate Professors and Professors other than the Department Chairperson.   
 
For cases of tenure in or promotion to the rank of Professor, the voting members of the 
Committee shall include all of the Department’s tenured Professors. 
 
If there are fewer than five eligible faculty Professors in the Department, the Dean of the 
School College shall, after consulting with the tenured members of the Department, appoint 
other tenured Professors to the Committee. 
 
In all cases, individuals may be excused in cases such as sabbatical or conflict of 
interest. 
 
In all cases, if the Committee should have more than five members, the Department 
Chairperson may, after consultation with all eligible members of the Department, select a 
Committee of five to consider the cases for that year. 
 
B. Chairperson of the Committee 

 
The Department Chairperson shall be the non-voting chair a non-voting member of the 
Committee, unless  In the event that the case to be considered is that of the Department 
Chairperson.  , then the The Committee shall choose a chair from among its voting 
membership, who will prepare a statement with the Committee’s recommendation, and 
who may collect minority opinions, following Senate procedure SD 88-13. 
 
C. Consideration of the Case  

 
A candidate’s case shall be distributed to all tenured and tenure-track members of the 
Department.  Before the Committee has concluded its consideration of the case, all tenured 
and tenure-track faculty, and continuing lecturers in the Department with the exception of the 
candidate shall be invited to a special meeting.  Any opinions concerning the case may be 
expressed at this meeting, or may be submitted to the Committee in writing.  Anyone in 
possession of the case is bound by the same rules of confidentiality as the members of the 
Committee. 
 
The Committee shall operate in accordance with section 10.3 of the School Section 12 of the 
College of Arts and Sciences policy on procedures for promotion and tenure. 
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